ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2020 - 7:00 P.M.

ISLES CLUBHOUSE (VIA ZOOM)

1500 VICTORIA FALLS BLVD


PALM BEACH GARDENS, FL 33410
APPROVED – 12-1-2020
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER:  (VIA ZOOM)
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present via Zoom: Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Louis Proyect, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Tom Keys, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the September 24, 2020 Board meeting.   Louis made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.  Also presented were the minutes from the Organizational Meeting held immediately following the Annual Meeting and Election on October 7, 2020.  Louis made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Intro - Bruce stated that this was his first meeting as the newly elected Board President and he welcomed newly elected Board member Bertha Matics.  Bruce commented that he would like to see the Board more forthcoming and stated that he will be preparing a monthly newsletter updating what’s happening in the community and that it will appear on The Isles website and be posted in the mailroom.

Opening of Amenities - The Board is contemplating the opening of the amenities and Bruce stated that he was in contact with the Governor’s office and the Mayor of Palm Beach County for current information and was waiting for a reply from his phone call to the Association’s attorney.  He acknowledged the residents’ petition that was delivered to management requesting the formation of a committee to see to the opening.  Bruce asked anyone who would be interested in serving on such a committee to please provide their name to management.  The Board will review the recommendations of the committee and make a decision at the next Board meeting.
Painting - Bruce reported that the painters are behind schedule due to the rains.  He will be requesting additional crews to make up for lost time.

Meeting Date and Time - Bruce asked if it would be okay to change the Board’s meeting day from a Thursday to a Tuesday and everyone agreed that it would be okay with them.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
A copy of the September financial report was provided to all Board members in their packets prior to the meeting.  Tom read the account balances and stated the Balance Sheet was in order.  He reviewed the line items that were over-budget for the month and provided an explanation.  Tom then reviewed the Accounts Receivable.
Budget Committee

 The draft 2021 Budget is ready for review by the Budget Committee. Tom announced the following residents as members of the Budget Committee:  Anne Allen, Rob Shannon, Arnold Davenport, Bob Gaynor and Jim Gillespie.  Tom will chair.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated October 22nd provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected.  The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website
Donna reported two roof leaks were repaired on the clubhouse, the annual fire inspection has been completed on the clubhouse, the holiday lights are being installed and will be turned on November 27th, and that several letters have been sent to homeowners asking that they pressure clean their driveways now that their homes have been painted.  Also several letters on paver repairs.  She also mentioned that she was working with FPL to address a road issue from the installation of the new streetlights plus frosted panels are still to be installed on some of the new lights.
Valley Gutters - Work on the next phase of valley gutters should begin next week.

NEW BUSINESS

None at this time.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· Louis asked for clarification on the residents’ petition that was presented.  He asked if he understood that a decision on opening the amenities was not being made at this time but a Committee was being formed to establish rules and guidelines to be brought back to the Board for a decision.  Bruce stated he was correct.

· A question was asked about the holiday lights and a concern that a section of lights did not work last year.  Donna explained it was an electrical issue that has since been corrected.  The resident suggested a test run before the holidays

· A resident said it would be helpful to provide instructions to those residents on a phone line as to how to participate now that we are using Zoom.

· A question was asked if the names of the new Board members have been posted.  Donna stated that they are posted on the outside bulletin board at the mailroom.

· It was suggested that you announce yourself when speaking especially for those attending on a phone.

· A question was raised on how many signatures were on the petition.  79 households were represented.

· A concern was raised that the painters have not been seen on Euphrates for sometime yet they appeared to have moved on to Hudson Bay.  There are still some touch-ups that need to be addressed.  Bruce explained that walkways cannot be painted if they are wet or were recently wet so this has caused some delays.

· Bruce stated that the Board will be updating the community website.
· A resident raised concern that the Board appeared to be focused on only the pool when considering opening amenities and the Fitness Center should be included in those discussions.  It was agreed that the Committee should also look at the Fitness Center when discussing rules and guidelines for consideration.

Next Meeting Date – The next meeting will be the Budget and Board meeting, scheduled for Tuesday, December 1st at 7 pm via Zoom.  A Town Hall Meeting will be scheduled prior to this to review the proposed 2021 Budget. 
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
